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 ENVIRONMENT 

 

 Sustainable Transport  

 Brighton & Hove City Council 

 Hove Town Hall, Norton Road 

 Hove BN3 3BQ  

 

 

 

 

 

Date: 

Phone: 

Fax: 

4 March 2009 

01273 294390 

01273 296808 

 

e-mail: parking.scheme@brighton-hove.gov.uk 

Dear Sir / Madam 
 

At the end of last year we sent you information and a questionnaire concerning a 

proposal for a residents parking scheme in your area. The report from this 

consultation was sent to Environment Cabinet Meeting on 19 February 2009 and a 

residents parking scheme was agreed to include roads to the west and north of 

your road. 
 

Residents of Compton Road, Inwood Crescent and Millers Road were against the 

proposals for a parking scheme.  However, other roads around this area were 

clearly in favour and will be proceeding with a scheme for these (see enclosed 

plan).  We wanted to inform residents in your roads about what is happening in 

nearby roads and to make you aware of possible displacement issues from roads 

that want a parking scheme. 
 

Therefore, we are contacting all residents in Compton Road, Inwood Crescent 

and Millers Road to establish how they would like the council to proceed. It has 

been agreed that we would write to all residents in these roads giving you the 

chance to comment on the two options of: 

 

1. To extend the Preston Park Station resident parking scheme into your road. 

 

2. No to extending the Preston Park Station Parking Scheme into your road. 

 

Important Information 

 

The extended scheme, if approved, would mean residents only bays and shared 

Pay & Display bays could be implemented between 9am - 8pm Monday to 

Sunday. This would deter vehicles from parking all day in these roads. Residents 

and their visitors would be able to use these spaces by purchasing a £104 annual 

resident permit or a £2 day visitor permit (these are bought in advance). Outside 

of these hours, bays would be available to the general public. The scheme would 

look very much like that suggested in the detailed design leaflet. 

 

We need to be very focused in what we do if we are to deliver a workable solution 
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for residents in a short timescale. Officers must work to the approved timetable 

that looks to deliver parking schemes to areas across the city, which have been 

requesting solutions for some years and have been on the waiting list for a 

considerable time. Officers are concerned that the displacement of vehicles may 

occur into your road and residents need to be aware that if you still require no 

scheme then further detailed consultation and design in your area would not be 

possible for several years in the future. 

 

If you have any questions regarding the extended resident parking scheme please 

contact the Environment Initiatives team on 01273 294390 or e-mail: 

parking.scheme@brighton-hove.gov.uk . 
 

Yours sincerely 

 
Mark Prior 
Assistant Director 

Sustainable Transport 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Please could you complete the information below and send this back in the pre-

paid envelope supplied. NO STAMP REQUIRED by Friday 27 March 2009 

Would you prefer (Please tick one option): 

1.        To extend the Preston Park Station parking scheme into my road 

2.        No to extending the Preston Park Station resident parking scheme into 

my road 

 

Name                        
 

Address *                        
 

                        
 

                        
 

Post code          
 

*Please note your address is required to prevent multiple submission of 

 forms by single persons and to assist us in analysing the results.  

    All information received will be treated in the strictest confidence. 
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Thank you for taking the time to complete this questionnaire 
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